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Professor G J Lindell

6 Phillipps Street

Somerton Park 

South Australia 5044

Ph no (08) 8376 1134

Fax no (08) 8294 1085

3 September 2003

Mr I. Holland

Principal Research Officer 

The Senate Finance and Public Administration 

Reference Committee

The Senate

Parliament House 

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Ian

Members of Parliament Staff - Code of Conduct – Operation

I refer to the letter sent on behalf of the Secretary to your Committee and dated 21August 2003. In that letter I was invited to offer suggestions for the implementation of any Code of Conduct which the Committee may propose to apply to Members of Parliament Staff (MOPS).

I have considered the scenario attached to the letter. The only response I can usefully make is to support a view that is consistent with the view I expressed in my original submission. That view is that the position of such staff should, so far as possible, be dealt with in the same way as that which applies regarding the application of a corresponding code of conduct to ordinary Commonwealth public servants. This means that I would favour breaches of the Code being investigated and dealt with in the same way, and by the same kind of officials, who deal with ordinary public servants. If necessary, new statutory officials should be created for this purpose.

Beyond that, I leave it to others to suggest who those officials should be since I am not generally familiar with the machinery established to deal with breaches of the conduct codes which apply to ordinary public servants.

Yours sincerely

Geoffrey Lindell

Adjunct Professor of Law, the University of Adelaide and the Australian National University

Professorial Fellow in Law, the University of Melbourne
